
 

 

 

Date:  June 24, 2015 
 
To: All US and Puerto Rico Mitsubishi Motors Dealer Principals, General Managers, 

Service Managers, and Parts Managers 
 
Subject: Upcoming Safety Recalls Affecting Certain Mitsubishi Vehicles 
 

On May 22, 2015, MMNA submitted to the National Highway Traffic Safety Administration (NHTSA) 
two separate Defect Information Reports regarding certain Mitsubishi vehicles. 
 

1) SR-15-004 – ABS Hydraulic Unit 
Approximately 75,000 MY 2006 - 2009 Eclipse and MY 2007 – 2009 Eclipse Spyder vehicles 
built April 20, 2005 to February 13, 2009 are equipped with an ABS hydraulic unit that is 
susceptible to corrosion due to a reaction between the brake fluid and the surface treatment 
on the internal valves.  If this occurs and the ABS hydraulic unit is activated, one or more of 
the valves may seize at some position.  If one or more of the valves were to seize, the brake 
pedal stroke will increase and braking performance may be reduced. 

 
2) SR-15-005 – Passenger Side Sun Visor 

Approximately 305,000 MY 2000 - 2005 Eclipse and MY 2001 – 2005 Eclipse Spyder vehicles 
built April 5, 1999 to December 17, 2004 are equipped with a passenger side sun visor that 
when in the down position, may potentially contact the passenger frontal air bag during air 
bag deployment.  Depending on the position and the angle of the passenger side sun visor in 
the down position, the deploying passenger frontal air bag may remove the passenger side 
sun visor, propelling it rearward.  The passenger side sun visor could strike the passenger 
seated in the front passenger seat, increasing their risk of injury.   

 
MMNA is preparing to launch these two safety recall campaigns, and you will receive a formal/official 
dealer notification when these campaigns are launched.  You are receiving this advance, informal 
letter because: 
 

1) NHTSA will announce the recall on their website shortly after receipt of our Defect 
Information Reports, and MMNA wants to assist you in handling any customer inquiries you 
may receive regarding this recall. 
 

In the event you receive any direct customer inquiries regarding this issue, please feel free as 
necessary to refer them to the MMNA Customer Relations Hotline at (888) 648-7820.  We appreciate 
your patience while we make the necessary preparations to launch these recalls. 
 
Sincerely, 
Mitsubishi Motors North America, Inc. 


